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Research Analysis 

 

The policy committee recommendation to HB 2265 adds an exam requirement to the application 

process for notaries public. The Office of the Oklahoma Secretary of State is to administer an 

exam to all notary public applicants based on a course offered by the Office that covers the laws, 

rules, procedures, and ethics relevant to notary public duties. Additionally, the measure requires 

notaries public to maintain a journal of record for all notarial acts for 10 years. Entries in the 

journal must contain certain information as laid out in the measure.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The POLREC to HB2265 adds certain examination requirements for notaries public. The office 

of the Secretary of State (SOS) must administer the exam, and shall offer regularly a course of 

study to applicants who do not hold a notary commission in the state of Oklahoma. Officials with 

the SOS have provided the following cost analysis to administer the provisions of HB2265: 

 

The SOS expects to incur a total cost of $170,760 for software updates to the current filing 

system and to contract with a vendor to maintain compliance with the training requirements of 

the measure. Given that the SOS is a non-appropriated entity, Officials with the agency have 

stated that these expenses will be absorbed by the office by using existing budgetary resources.  

Therefore, there is no direct impact to the state budget or appropriations.  

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 



 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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